

## **EUROPEAN COMMISSION**

DIRECTORATE-GENERAL FOR EDUCATION AND CULTURE

Lifelong learning: Horizontal Lisbon policy issues and international affairs Cooperation and international programmes

23 MAI 2008

Brussels,

EAC/A5/KH D(2008)ap/R. 6555 file code: 2005-JEP-40057

Mr Wilhelm Kirch
Technische Universitaet Dresden
Faculty of Medicine
Institute of Clinical Pharmacology/Research
Association Public Health Saxony
Fiedlerstr. 27
D-01307 Dresden

(Fax: +49 351 4584331)

Subject: Report on the action's implementation and summary report for publication (IR2) – CD JEP-40057-2005 (RS)

REF: ETF/08/TEM-DMjepc/HKR/3.1-49413

Dear Mr Kirch,

We would like to inform you and your project partners that we have carried out the assessment of your Second Implementation Report received on 26 March 2008 and we are pleased to inform you that it has been approved. Thank you for providing us detailed information on the points raised in our previous feedback letter.

In particular we would like to congratulate you on the tangible results you have produced already and the activities you have implemented until now, that include the fine-tuning and internal and external review of the developed teaching postgraduate programme "Master of Health Policy and Management" and the installation of additional teaching facilities, as well as the plan to develop e-learning modules in Serbian language during the project life time.

We also appreciate the tailored mobility based training scheme for the teaching staff at the School of Public Health that is being carried out at all three EU consortium institutions and that focuses on innovative ways of improving quality in public health higher education through modern accreditation processes and procedures, as well as the integration of interdisciplinary public health content and language teaching. This achievement was also highlighted positively during the field monitoring visit of 17 December 2007.

Finally, we have taken note that the project plans to offer the courses to other universities in Serbia and those of neighbouring countries. Indeed, we welcome this intention as it undoubtedly contributes to the sustainability of the project results. In the light of the above, we would like to encourage the consortium to strengthen the efforts to disseminate the information on the developed master course targeting the relevant groups.

For any questions or further feedback, please do not hesitate to contact us (eac-tempus-finance@ec.europa.eu). We also encourage you to regularly consult our Tempus website (http://ec.europa.eu/tempus). We wish you a successful continuation of your activities.

Yours sincerely,

Klaus Haupt
Deputy Head of Unit